MARCH/APRIL 1995

Dear Friends,

We send you greetings from I-85 between Atlanta and Mobile!
After a quick trip to see some friends, we now head back to
Mobile to finish packing and say final good-byes before
flying back to Greece next week. Our furlough has been
relaxing and enjoyable. As always, we wish that we could
have spent time with more of you!

Life in Greece will be a bit different for us when we
return. When we moved to Greece in the Fall of 1990, we
expected to establish a team, stay for two years, and move
on. Although there is now a team established, the Lord has
not yet moved us on. With that in mind, we will be planning
to continue further studies of the Greek language, and we
will be pulling out of the international church we've been
active in for the last 4 1/2 years and we'll be joining a
Greek evangelical church. We covet your prayers as we "move
out of our comfort zone" and deeper into the challenge of
integration.

The HELPING HANDS organization has begun implementation of
one of its many goals--A SOUP KITCHEN! Once a week, we are
using borrowed facilities to "give a cup of cold water" (and
hot soup) in Jesus' name. In the few weeks since it began,
scores have been fed and at least 25 refugees have found new
life in Jesus! Please continue to pray for this fruitful
outreach!

Our Albanian brother Gregory Menga was able to visit us in
America! He was in the States for six weeks and traveled to
several places, visiting friends and supporters, and sharing
the exciting news of how God is working in Albania! Thanks
to those whose prayers and financial support helped make
this opportunity possible!

Many have asked for an update on Kyle's laser surgeries. He
has had three successful treatments thus far. He always
comes through like a trooper, smiling and flirting with the
nurses. Further treatments will be required, but we praise
God for the progress we've seen so far. Thank you so much
for your prayers and concern.

As we look forward to returning "home" to Greece, we ask you
to pray for our re-adjustment and the natural "low" that
comes from leaving friends and family again for an extended
time. Mail and visits always help us, so come on over! We
love and appreciate you so much, and are humbled by your
love and involvement in our lives and ministry!

In the Vine and
In the Vineyard,
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PRAYER REQUESTS

* Charity Osagiede, our Nigerian brother still waits to join
us from Africa. The bureaucratic nightmare i1s bringing one
problem after another. Only God's intervention will bring
Charity to our team at this point.

* We are still waiting on God to provide a ministry building
for us.

PRAISE

* Thank God for Jennifer Roemhildt, our new and gifted
teammate!

* Praise God for the 6 new believers that came to Christ in
Florida after Scott's evangelistic message. Please pray for
their spiritual growth.
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